

The Williamsport Home

July 17, 2020

Dear Residents, Families, and Caregivers,

As a continued effort to keep you informed of any COVID-19 activity, please see updated information on our current numbers.

| Number of cases | |
|-----------------|---|
| 0 | ADMISSIONS: Residents admitted or readmitted who were previously hospitalized and treated for COVID-19 |
| 0 | CONFIRMED: Residents with new laboratory positive COVID-19 |
| 0 | SUSPECTED: Residents with new suspected COVID-19 |
| 0 | COVID-19 DEATHS: Residents with suspected or laboratory positive COVID-19 who died in the facility or another location. |

Since our last letter dated July 10, 2020, there have been **0** resident confirmed and **0** new staff positive reports. In addition, we have had **0** new clusters of respiratory conditions this week for residents and **0** new clusters of respiratory symptoms for staff this week.

The facility began universal COVID-19 testing on June 29, 2020. On July 14, 2020 we received the last outstanding tests, which completed the requirement of Universal testing. From the results of our Universal COVID-19 testing, we had 0 positive residents and 0 positive staff members.

As you are aware outside visits were suspended during this universal testing. During the universal testing we received information that requires the facility to have in place a reopening plan. This plan is what determines the steps of reopening that the facility can move into and also is the determining factor of the outside visitations. Due to the fact that the facility has completed universal testing and has 0 positive results, we will be able to move along to the next phases of this plan. Our reopening plan is required to be posted on the facility website for all of you to read and we will send you a copy as well.

As we are trying to work through being in compliance with the reopening plan, we ask that you please be patient with the process of allowing these visits to begin again. We are working diligently to allow for visits to start up within the next week and will ensure to send out appropriate notification to communicate the details of when they can begin. We understand that your loved ones anticipate the start up of outdoor visitation as do all of you and we will continue to work through our plan to allow for that to happen.

Our communication continues to be conducted via mailed letters, The Williamsport Home Facebook page and www.thewilliamsporthome.com. As always, if you have any questions, comment or concerns please reach out to either me, Stephanie Fry (Director of Nursing) or Sue Hooker (Infection Preventionist).

Sincerely,

Jennifer Cisneros, NHA

Nursing Home Administrator

A Tradition of Caring

1900 Ravine Road • Williamsport, PA 17701

570-323-8781 • Fax 570-323-4858 www.TheWilliamsportHome.com